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October 10, 2017 

 

ADMINISTRATION – Marsha Hall 
 

Legislation 

Solicit Proposals and Enter into a Contract for Janitorial Services (3rd Reading) 

The current janitorial contract is a two-year contract with an option to renew for two additional years.  We 

will be at the end of this four-year period in February 2018.  We are requesting that proposals be solicited 

for a new contract for these services. 

 

2018 Health Services Contract with Franklin County Public Health (2nd Reading) 

This authorizes me to sign our annual health services contract.  The 2018 contract cost is $46,682.64 

which is a 5% increase from 2017.  We are charged per capita. 

 

2018 Appropriations (1st Reading) 

The Appropriations have been completed.  The budget report will be provided to you at tonight’s meeting 

for your review prior to Committee of the Whole meeting. 

 

Support for Use of American Steel and Aluminum (1st Reading) 

This is an emergency resolution that will support and protect the use of American-made steel and 

aluminum as supported by several Ohio representatives in Congress.  We are asking for emergency 

because October is Ohio Manufacturing Month. 

 

Driveway Easement for 4216 Rohr Road (1st Reading) 

The driveway at 4216 Rohr Road crosses City property (the old canal land on the north side of Rohr 

Road).  There has never been an easement to allow this although this is the only access for the property.  

Because they are selling this property, a formal easement is needed.  As part of the easement agreement 

we are prohibiting any structures from being erected in the easement area as well as permitting the City 

full use of the easement area should it be needed in the future (such as street widening, etc.).  While this is 

not emergency legislation, we are requesting that Council consider all three readings at tonight’s meeting 

since the owners are trying to clean this up for the sale of the property. 

 

 

Miscellaneous 
Park Projects 

Per my memo to Mayor and Council of September 28 I would like Council’s input about how to proceed 

with park projects (resident survey or Council decision?). 

 

Trick or Treat 

Trick or Treat will be on Tuesday, October 31 from 5:30pm to 7:00pm.  Because of its success last year 

we will be shutting off Front Street from Main Street to Elm Street during this time to allow the City’s 

party to take place in a safe environment.  Please feel free to join us. 
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Meetings; Events 

Meetings/Events Attended 

09/29 Ribbon cutting – Environmental Remediation 

10/01 Opioid Community Meeting 

10/03 Meeting with Dynamix re. Municipal Building HVAC 

 

Upcoming Meetings/Events 

10/12 MORPC Meeting 

10/13 “Pride of Groveport” Jet Ceremony 

10/25 Meeting with School Superintendent 

 


